
 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Roads Committee Meeting 

Held at Grouville Parish Hall on  

Monday, 23 June 2025 at 10:00 

 

Present 
Mark Labey – Connétable (ML) 
Eric Gavey (EG) 
Stanley Payn (SP) 
David Cummins (DBC) 
 

Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes (PDS) 
 
In Attendance: 
 

Chris Osgood – Procureur du Bien Public (CO) 
Rod Amy - The Secretary to the Haie du Puits Residents Association (RA) 
 

1. Apologies 
Rev. Helen Gunton and Liz Sheehan. 
 

2. Painted Pavements ML apologised to RA about any stressed caused to the residents at Haie du 
Puits on La Rue de la Haye du Puits regarding the small section of pavement 

painted outside their estate near the road, which does not belong to the 
Parish of Grouville.  
 
DBC commented that the Government of Jersey have confirmed that the 
material used is not toxic and also highlighted that the colour red is used in 
the UK.  
 

RA expressed that the residents at Haie du Puits have requested the section of 
painted pavement reinstated to how it was.  
 

DBC said solvents cannot be used and through verbal advice obtained and 
DBC’s own experience, the section of painted pavement cannot be reinstated 
to exactly how it was.  
 

DBC mentioned that the RC will consider painting the same pavement on the 
actual road on La Rue de la Haye du Puits to which RA disagreed with. 
 
After further discussion, it was agreed between the Roads Committee (RC) 
and RA to remove the painted pavement outside the estate with disc cutters 
and replace it with black tarmac. 

 
ML warned that the colour of the tarmac will be obvious as it will be fresh. RA 
understood and acknowledged it will wear down over time.  
 
RA confirmed that the residents will be happy to have the pavement outside 
the estate reinstatement during the school holidays. 
 

EG advised that the contractors who reinstate the area must make residents 
aware prior to the work commencing. 
 

3.  Meeting Closed The meeting closed at 10:10. 
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